
National Aeronautics and 
Space Administration 

Lyndon B. Johnson Space Center 
White Sands Test Facility 
P.O. Box 20 
Las Cruces, NM 88004-0020 
 

                                                      

September 20, 2022 

 

Reply to Attn of: RE-22-124 

Mr. Rick Shean, Bureau Chief 
New Mexico Environment Department 
Hazardous Waste Bureau 
2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 
 
 
Subject:  Plugging and Abandonment of WSTF Wells 400-KV-142, 400-LV-125, BLM-2-482, 

NASA 8, PFE-4, and PFE-6 

On May 24, 2022, NASA submitted Plugging Plans of Operation for White Sands Test Facility 
(WSTF) wells 400-KV-142, 400-LV-125, BLM-2-482, NASA 8, PFE-4, and PFE-6 to the New 
Mexico Office of the State Engineer (NMOSE) in accordance with the NASA RCRA Permit 
(Section 19.4) referencing 19.27.4.30 C NMAC.  The NMOSE approved these plans on June 10, 
2022. 

NASA is providing these plugging plans for NMED’s information in accordance with Section 
4.5 of the NMED-approved WSTF Groundwater Monitoring Plan.  NASA plans to plug and 
abandon these wells in conjunction with several other wells in November and December 2022.  
Paper copies of the six plugging plans are provided as Enclosure 1.  A CD-ROM with the 
plugging plans in PDF is provided as Enclosure 2. 
 
I certify under penalty of law that this document and all attachments were prepared under my 
direction or supervision in accordance with a system designed to assure that qualified personnel 
properly gather and evaluate the information submitted.  Based on my inquiry of the person or 
persons who manage the system, or those persons directly responsible for gathering the 
information, the information submitted is, to the best of my knowledge and belief, true, accurate, 
and complete.  I am aware that there are significant penalties for submitting false information, 
including the possibility of fine and imprisonment for knowing violations.   



RE-22-124 2 

If you have any questions or comments concerning this submittal, please contact Antonette 
Doherty of my staff at 575-202-5406. 
 
 
 
 
For: Timothy J. Davis 
Chief, Environmental Office 
2 Enclosures 
 
 
cc: 
Mr. Gabriel Acevedo      
Hazardous Waste Bureau     
New Mexico Environment Department   
2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1   
Santa Fe, NM 87505      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MICHAEL
ZIGMOND

Digitally signed by 
MICHAEL ZIGMOND 
Date: 2022.09.20 
09:26:30 -06'00'
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